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Mr. David Cullinane TD 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 
 
10th March 2021 
 
PQ 10073/21 (Health)  
To ask the Minister for Health the profession breakdown by discipline and speciality for each 
operational unit of the National Ambulance Service and Dublin Fire Brigade; the number of posts 
funded, filled and vacant; the basis on which they are filled, that is, permanent, temporary, agency 
and locum by whole-time equivalent in tabular form; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -
David Cullinane 
 
Dear Deputy Cullinane, 
 
I refer the above representation to the Health Service Executive (HSE) and my reply below refers. 
 
The National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
 
In the first instance staffing pertaining to Dublin Fire Brigade (DFB) is a matter for Dublin City Council 
(DCC) as the employer and not the HSE/NAS as such, we cannot comment on the operations of 
DCC/DFB. 
 
I attach a document for your information as requested the monthly Analytics reports issued by the 
HSE HBS Business intelligence unit, please note that this report is in arrears of a month, this is due to 
the way HSE employees are paid.   
 
These reports detail HR and Pay costs attributable to the organisation Units of the NAS and also 
please Note, the Payroll Analysis & Forecasted Costs report is inclusive of Accruals. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you and should you require additional information please do 
not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
Sharon Dunne, Executive Assistant  
on behalf of Martin Dunne 
Director National Ambulance Service 
 


